
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв. Євхаристії  

505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
 

Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 
Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

 
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Perogy Hotline: 204.667.6304 

14 June 2015 14 Травня 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
     9:00 AM Ukrainian/Українська  

11:00 AM English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

WE HAVE A WONDERFUL SUMMER OF 
OPPORTUNITY AHEAD! We are half way through 
June…. Only a couple more weeks and our younger 
parishioners are out of school and ready to be “free”, but 
they are also more than willing to use this time for things 
that are not that easy to organize during the school 
year…. like... special catechism courses… pilgrimage 
trips… visiting our churches around the province… getting 
our parish facilities up to snuff (painting, cleaning, carrying 
junk out to the recyclers and nuisance ground)… 
camping… etc…. The sky is truly the limit. What is needed 
is a good idea (well there are a lot of those) and a 
willingness to organize things without getting overly 

complicated. We need parents/adults to be willing to come out as assistants and leaders. We do have a parish 
bus. We do have places to go and things to do. Thanks to parish organizations like the Women’s League, we 
even have a few dollars to get things off the ground. So… please, let’s do some great things this summer! If you 
are asked to help out and/or participate… really consider doing so. If you have a great idea for a project or event, 
share it. Many people will have the time… God gives us the weather and the grace… He has also given us 
health and talents… lets use them! 

       LEST WE FORGET… Today is the anniversary of only one of the tragedies visited upon Ukraine since the people of 
that country dared to rise up in the “Revolution of Dignity” on the Maidan of Kyiv. Since the people of Ukraine rose up 
against the corruption of their own government, many things came to light…   How involved and determined 
Russia was in the suppression and control of countries of the former Soviet Union… the hesitancy and even fear 
on the part of Western countries to get involved (even though they had made such promises long ago)… how 
overly trusting Ukrainians were in their government to the point that they had little defense against internal or 
external aggression… how easily people are manipulated by falsehoods and fear and apathy… etc. The event 
that happened a year ago was when a missile from Russian-supplied terrorists hit a military transport plane 
killing 49 soldiers and flight crew. To date, many thousands have died in the conflict, and, yes, continue to do so at this 
very time. It is the western media, and perhaps ourselves, that have allowed the tragedy to slip from sight. But we need to 
challenge ourselves at the very least not to cease remembering and praying for our brothers and sisters in 
Ukraine, the Middle East, Africa and other troubled areas of the world where the innocent are persecuted, 
maltreated and killed because of the selfish ambitions of those who do not have the ability to convince others of 
their position. Why can they not convince? Because their position is false and/or they are not dedicated believers 
themselves and/or they don’t want to do the necessary slow work to achieve the goals they desire.   



 

FEAST OF THE HOLY EUCHARIST—THURSDAY JUNE 4, 2015 

A unique celebration of the Gift of the 

Holy Eucharist together with our sister-

parish St. Alphonsus! The truly 

inspirational event began with Holy 

Eucharist hosting the Divine Liturgy then a 

procession took place to St. Alphonsus 

where we took part in the Benediction and 

we were then welcomed to a fellowship 

lunch!! 

Closing Our Own Churches an excerpt from a posting on facebook 06.9.15 
Yesterday someone said to me: We don’t trust you because we think you want to close our church. It wasn’t the 
first time I’ve heard that and it won’t be the last. 
The truth is, though, that those churches are usually closing themselves. 
That sounds really harsh and I don’t mean to be disrespectful.  But congregations on the cusp of closure are 
often there because they’ve made choices that have risked the future of the church they love. Among those poor 
choices: 

They chose to make their pastor the professional Christian, believing that it’s the pastor’s job (and only the 
pastor’s job) to do ministry. 

They chose to morph into a club, more worshipful of their building than God. 
They chose to perpetuate an institution rather than make disciples or love their neighbors. 
They chose mission that either separated them from the community they were trying to serve (“We’ll send 

money but we don’t really want to know those people“) or elevated them over the community they were 
trying to serve (“We go down and help those people because they are too uneducated/irresponsible to 
help themselves.“) 

They chose to become landlords (renting their property to “tenants”) over engaging in relational ministry 
(using their buildings as tools for ministry with partners whose names and needs they actually know.) 

They chose the wrong pastor or they chose not to listen to the right pastor. 
They chose to do ministry on the cheap even when they could afford more. 
They chose to forego basic building maintenance to the point that maintenance became impossibly expensive. 
They chose to allow ineffective volunteers and paid staff to keep their jobs too long. 
They chose to leave the praying, the Bible study, the continuing education to the person who went to semi-

nary. 
They chose to hold their pastor to impossible standards. 
They chose to devote their congregational efforts to something less than God. 

Yep, that sounds severe, but it’s sadly true.  Before denominational leaders have the conversation about a 
church’s plans for the future (which might mean closing so that a new congregation might be resurrected in 
their place) it’s almost always the case that church members have unwittingly made choices that are killing their 
ministry. These are all excellent  things for every congregation to consider!!  



Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin, Sonia Tomchuk, Olga 
                                                                    Hnatiuk
                                                                                   
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 
Seven Oaks Hospital: Stan Evanyshyn 

 
Call Elaine Bowman of the Pastoral Visits Team at  

204.668.9630 to find out more. 

 

 
HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 

A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, 
Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & 
Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact 

Liz at 204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 

available at the bookstore! 
 
 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 
Father Edward   204-250-5210 
Parish Council Chairperson: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Epistle Readers / Ushers - Call: 
 Parish Office 204-667-8866 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-797-0917 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-663-9621 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

+Peter & +Pollie Oliski, 
By Daughter Jenette 

And Family 

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

For the late +John 
Lewandosky, by Joan 
Lewandosky & Henry 

Kuzia 

VIGIL LAMPS June 14 - June 20, 2015 

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

9:00 AM 

11:00 PM 
 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Semeon Hrushovetz 

Joan Lewandosky 

Ron Aftanas 

Morris Mazur 

 

 

 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Matthew Bakan 

Semeon Hrushovetz 

Shirley Skochylas 

Bernice Hrehirchuk 

1. Envelopes $2405.00 

2. Open Collection $47.00 

3. Vigil Lights $78.85 

4. Van Donations $10.00 

5. Youth Ministry $85.00 

6. Sacred Art  $25.00 

  
Total this 

week 
$2650.85 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Joan Lewandosky. 

call  
Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 

Please call if you would like to have 
the ICON in your home! 

 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Our deepest condolences, prayers and 
blessings go to the family of +Stefania 
Murowany. Funeral services 
were held here at Holy 
Eucharist Wednesday,  
June 11, 2015 at 10:00 AM.   
 Vichnaya Pamyat' 

  The Holy Eucharist UCBC will 

  be holding their annual tag  

  day Sunday June 21, 2015 - 

Father’s Day!! All proceeds from this 

years tag day will be going to the 

Immaculate Heart of Mary bursary fund! 

Canon Luhovy Assembly 
Of the Knights of Columbus 
Educational Foundation 
 
The purpose of this foundation is 

to assist any member of our Ukrainian 
Catholic community who is enrolled in a 
University or Seminary program or a Catholic 
school or a special educational program. 
Application forms are available at the Parish 
office.  Deadline is September 30, 2015  

Holy Eucharist UCWLC - Bursary Committee 
The Holy Eucharist UCWLC is once again accepting applications for their 
bursary. Any student who is a member of our Parish and is enrolled in a 
university, college or catholic high school may apply. Applications are 

available at the parish office. The deadline for the applications is September 30, 2015. 



Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

Check out the Archeparchial Website Regularly! 

www.archeparchy.ca 
 
 
27 June, Saturday 
 Feast Day of Bishop & Martyr Blessed Vasyl 
 Velychkovsky. 250 Jefferson Ave. Starting at 9:00 
 am. For more information please call 204-338-
 7321 
2 July, Thursday 
 7;00 pm -  Ukrainian Celebration with the 
 Goldeyes!! Tickets start at $14 each Hoosli/Sloohai, 
 polka dance contest, perogy eating contest and 
 much...much more!! For more info call Alex at 
 204.223.4350 
4 July - 12 July, 2015 
 Manitoba’s renowned “Passion Play”. For more 
 information go to www.passionplay.ca. Bus tours 
 are being arranged call Rick Brown from Beaver Bus  
` Lines at 204-989-7007.  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

МНОГАЯ ЛІТА!         

Порядок Богослужінь 
 

The late +John Lewandosky, By Joan 
                                                  Lewandosky & Henry Kuzia

For the health of Michael Kostiuk 

+Mike Chemerika, By wife Margaret 
                                     and Family Come & Celebrate the Feast of Bishop & Martyr BLESSED 

VASYL Velychkovsky and the 150th Anniversary of the Icon 
of Our Mother of Perpetual Help. 
Saturday, June 27, 2015 
Program: 
 9:00 Divine Liturgy 
10:00 Rosary 
10:30 Moleben to Blessed Vasyl 
with anointing 
Lunch available 
 2:00 Acafist Hymn in honor of 
Blessed Hieromartyr Vasyl, Living 
Rosary, anointing. 
 4:15  Vespers 
 5:00 Divine Liturgy, Veneration of 
Icon and Relics, anointing for 
healing. 
Location: 250 Jefferson Ave. For more information  
call 204-338-7321 

Holy Eucharist Seniors’ Bus 

Trip— Morden, MB 

Monday, July 13th, 2015 
Leave Holy /Eucharist—8:00 am -  
will be returning approx. 5:30 pm. 
Will be stopping in Altona and 

visiting the Jasmine Teahouse as will as a tour and demo 
at the Northwinds Clayworks. 
In Morden we will be visiting the Morden Arboretum 
Research Centre, Leo Mol Sculpture and having a buffet 
lunch at the Gallery in the Park & Sculpture Garden. 
Upon arriving home we will stop for ice cream in Carmen! 
Cost $25 for members and $40 for non-members. 
For more info call Bernice @ 204-669-2068 before July 3 
Seats are going fast!! 

Folklorama 2015 - Volunteers needed for Ukraine-Kyiv  
                       Pavilion!! 
All those interested please contact Mariana at 
volunteers@kyivpavilion.ca or call 204—782-9099 This 
year the pavilion will be at Maples Collegiate and run 
from August 4 to 8. 

A special thank you to those who took the 
time to plant Father Michaels flower 
beds...beautiful!!!! 


